DELITA

WATERFOWL

January 20, 2021
Dear Members of the North Dakota House Judiciary Committee,

My name is Scott Terning and I work as a Regional Manager of Event
Fundraising for Delta Waterfowl and today I am testifying today in support of
Electronic Payment for Raffles - HB 1162.

I work with local volunteers and community supporters that want to support
our mission and programs through a variety of fundraising efforts in their
communities. Unlike so much of the world around us, our volunteers have
been limited in their ability to use technology and the use of electronic
payment as an option to sell raffle tickets. Technology and progress have
brought about a great deal of positive change in our State and for our
citizens. We are simply asking that the Committee provide a do pass
recommendation to modernize North Dakota’s raffle laws.

We appreciate Representative Roers Jones for bringing attention this issue
and for her and her co-signers for crafting this legislation.

Again, we would appreciate the Committees do pass recommendation.

Sincerely,

Mﬂm’y

Scott Terning
1412 Basin Ave.
Bismarck, ND 58504
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